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  We Serve 

SAVE THE DATE 

District  Meeting 

Colorado City 

October 17th & 18th 

Registration  page11 

Today was the Mason Lions annual 5k/10k run.  

It is a fundraiser we started doing a few years back, and it has pumped over 

$50000 back into our little town. Every Lion in our club usually participates in 

some way, from working intersections, stuffing prize bags, or watching out for 

runners on ATV’s.  

But I must admit, just last week was the first time I had ever actually reported our 

event to LCI.  

Why not? Of course Lions should be humble in their service, but also we should 

put out some info in events to raise awareness of our organization.  

Once people are aware of whom we are and what we do, they might want to be 

involved. New Lions mean new ideas for service!! If you will, please visit li-

ons100.org and explore the Lions Centennial Challenge.  

The goal is to serve 100 million people by 2017. That’s a huge number, but if we 

all report what we do in our communities, I think it is a very attainable goal. Go to 

My LCI on the Lions website and report your service projects.  

I think we will all be amazed by the outcome. And also remember… ASK ONE!!!  

Yours in Service 

DG John Gammill 
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Just back from Puerto Rico at the forum held there. Not only were there very in-

formative seminars the Exchange of ideas were valuable to bring back to your 

home club and district. 

 

One thing that pleased me the most were the young lions from all over the States 

and Canada who participated. It gave me great hope for the LCI President's motto 

for the year of strengthening the pride. 

 

Joe Preston was there in his dynamic form of enthusiastic persona, and we shook 

hands with him on several occasions. Many of the PIDs were also there including 

our own EB Grindstaff. 

 

The location of this forum is the main reason I wanted to attend and it didn't dis-

appoint, but the whole experience is what made it truly worthwhile. 

Consider helping a leader in your club go to a forum, you will all be enriched by 

it. 

The next one is in Grand Rapids Michigan. 

Yours in Lionism 1st VDG A. J. Dolle 

IF YOU HAVE NEVER BEEN TO A LIONS USA CANADA FORUM DO SO 



Mid Winter District Meeting 

January 1967 - & -January 2015 

 

The Mid Winter Lions Conference is scheduled to be held in Kingsland 

January 16 & 17 2015. We have adopted a goal of having all 46 clubs in our 

District represented in Kingsland for this conference. The Mid Winter meeting 

was also held in Kingsland in 1967, 48 years ago. The Kingsland Lions Club 

was only 6 years old when the conference took place and the meeting was held 

on Saturday and Sunday back then. We have no members remaining from 1967 

but we do still have 3 members from the 1970's, a 1973, 1974, & 1978 member 

two of whom are still very active in the club. It is interesting having them share 

with the current members what the Lions Club was like back then, their social 

and fund raising activities as well as community service, and how the weekly 

meeting were arranged. We also have photo albums going back to the 1960's. It 

is important that both as individuals, as Clubs, and as a District we understand 

our history and what we have meant to our communities over the years so we 

can continue that legacy. 

The other amazing thing about the 1967 meeting - 230 lions attended. 

Wouldn't that be a wonderful target to duplicate in 2015. If each club brought 5 

members we would have 230 Lions in Kingsland in 2015.  

We can do it.  

2d VDG Dave Richison 
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             Midland   

                  West Side Lions Club 
                         

                               Home Club of PDG 

                 Robert (Bob) Edwards 

                Proudly Supports  

 The District 2-A1  Leadership Team 
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Acuna Eye Clinic 

Al Owen 

6404 Spy Glass 

San Angelo, TX 

Home 325-651-7141 

Cell 325-650-2013 

azowen@verizon.net 

Alert Chairperson 

Mark Brown 

PO Box 623 

San Angelo, TX 

Home 325-942-8850 

Cell 325-245-6613 

rnatxf@gmail.com 

Chaplain 

Don Davis 

Home 325-378-2401 

Cell 325-4287102 

ndavis54@verizon.net 

Conventions 

Susan & Pat Callahan  

5229 North Bentwood 
San Angelo, TX 

Home 325-949-8372 

patsue@gmail.com 

Diabetes Awareness 

Brigitte Rogers 

120 Deerwood Dr. 

Sonora, TX 

Home 325-387-2309 

6200gr@gmail.com 

Global Leadership 

Roy Landry 

3010 Briargrove Ln. 

San Angelo, TX 

Home 325-949-5151 

Cell 806-433-2961 

landrys@aol.com 

Global Membership 

Carole  Brown 

P O Box 623 

San Angelo, TX 76902 

Home 325-942-8850 

carolecb9@gmail.com 

Historian 

Helen Wilde 

3209 Southland Blvd 

San Angelo, TX 76904 

Home  325-942-6647 

Cell 325-277-4758 

hmjwilde@suddenlink.com 

          San Angelo  

                 North By Northwest 

      Lions Club  

               Supports  

District Governor John Gammill 

Like us on Facebook @ North by Northwest Lions 

         San Angelo West Side 

 Lions Club 

 Supports    
   

  District Governor John Gammill  

and the 2-A1 Leadership Team 

District Meeting Dates 
 

October 17-18 2014, Colorado City 

 

January 16-17 2015, (Mid-Winter) Kingsland 

 

April 17-18 2015, (District Convention) Midland 

The District Tail Twister, Stephanie Subia is asking for dona-

tions from Clubs and their members for the District’s Bingo 

Games and Raffles. You can contact her by email:  

steph.subia@gmail.com. If you are from outside the Midland ar-

ea please bring your donations to the meetings.  Thank you. 

 

Bingo Games and Raffles 



September 2014                        ______                      We Serve                                                                  Page 5                                                                

   CCE Tom Blase 

  and Lion Sherrilyn 
                           

                                  Support  
 

 District Governor John Gammill 
 

and the 2-A1 Leadership Team 

 

 

 

 
 

EVERETT J, “EBB” GRINDSTAFF    

                                           P. O.  BOX 369 

                     Ballinger, TX 76821 

PAST INTERNATIONAL PRESIDENT             B: 325-365-3515                                                                                      

THE INTERNATIONAL ASSOCIATION           R: 325-365-2400                    

OF LIONS CLUBS                                                  Fax: 365-5263                                  

                                                                                   Cell: 325-977-0145 

Leader Dog 

Brigitte Rogers 

120 Deerwood Dr 

Sonora, TX 

Home 325-387-2309 

bjb@sonoratx.net 

Leo Chairperson 

Rick Phelps 

PO Box 473 

Bangs, TX 

Cell 325-203-0686 

Lionnricphelps@gmail.com 

LCIF 

Joyce Downie 

115 Churchill Blvd 

San Angelo, TX 

Home 325-651-8894 

Cell 325-234-2803 

joyced2@suddenlink.net 

Long Range Planning 

Lee Sigler 

126 Allen 

Early, TX 

Home 325-643-4820 

Cell 325-647-0481 

leesigler@verizon.net 

Opportunities for Youth 

PDG Marshall Twombly 

2732 Harvard 

San Angelo, TX 76904  

Home 325-944-3677 

mtwombly@suddenlink.net 

Parliamentarian 

Jim Wilks 

One West Broadway 

Sweetwater, TX 

Home 325-235-8383 

Cell 325-370-6872 

jlwilks@sbcglobal.net 

Peace Poster 

Scott Patterson 

8313 W. Grape Creek 

San Angelo, TX 76901 

Sight Preservation 

Lee Sigler 

126 Allen 

Early, TX 

Home 325-646-4820 

Cell 325-647-0481 

leesigler@verizon.net 

On August 11, MD-2 District Governor John Gammill led the induction of three new 

members to the Concho Pearl Lions Club, San Angelo, in addition to delivering a moti-

vational presentation on the accomplishments and goals of the Lions Clubs of Multiple 

District 2. 

During August, members of the Concho Pearl Lions Club, San Angelo, donated school 

supplies for the SAISD D.E.S.K. program (Donating Educational Supplies for 

Kids).  This program assists school children in need with required school supplies 

which can range from $35 to $50 per student  
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           PDG Joyce Downie  

              and husband                       

   Lion Ron            
 

          Support  
 

District 2-A1 Governor John Gammill 

    and his 2013-2014 Cabinet 

        PDG Melvin Felch                    

 (2003-2004) 
                     Brownwood, TX 76801 

       PDG Melvin and Mary Beth Felch 

            Support        

District Governor  John Gammill 

   325-646-5263 sawdust18@verizon.net 

Tail-Twister 

Stephanie Subia 

4018 Monty Dr. 

Midland, TX 79703 

Texas Lions Camp North 

Charles (Chuck) Henicke 

Kingsland Lions Club 

325-247-6828 

c.shenicke@verizon.net 

Texas Lions Camp South 

Bill Holubec 

2717 Vista Del Arroyo 

San Angelo, TX 76904 

Home 325-944-0483 
 

TLERC 

Lee Sigler 

126 Allen 

Early, TX 

Home 325-646-4820 

Cell 325-647-0481 

leesigler@verizon.net 

Texas Lions Foundation 

Melvin Felch 

2008 10th St. 

Brownwood, TX 

Home 325-646-5263 

Cell 325-642-4410 

sawdust118@verizon.net 

World Services for the Blind 

Ray Farve 

410 S. Bishop 

San Angelo, TX 

Home  325-340-6563 

kubuck@suddenlink.net 

Youth Exchange 

Mark Singh 

5408 Hillcrest 

Midland, TX  

Home 432-694-0147 

Cell 432-687-5424 

mmsingh@suddenlink.net 

Webmaster  

Wynn Auston 
 

Home 325-651-4102 
 

Wynn@wcc.net 

                          The Kingsland Lions Club 

    50 Years and Growing 

 Supports 

2nd VDG Lion Dave Richson  

And the DG Team 

Midland West Side hosts 9th Annual Back to School Bash 

mailto:c.shenicke@verizon.net
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My International Youth Exchange Program  by Audrey Cuyler 

 

 I recently had the amazing opportunity to go on an International Exchange Program with the Lions Club. I chose to go to 

Belgium. When I arrived in the country, my wonderful host family met me at the airport. There are four members of my host family, 

but I would only stay with my host mother and my host brother. The father and the oldest son were in different countries working. 

My host mother and brother were amazing to me! My host brother, Willem, loved history and knew almost everything there is to 

know about Belgium! Because of this, he loved to explain things to me and show me all of the best things about the cities we were in. 

My host mother, Martine, was ecstatic that she got to have a girl exchange student. The family had always gotten boys and she 

doesn’t have any daughters so she was extremely caring towards me and always wanted to take me shopping and do girly things.   

 On the way to the house from the airport, the country’s beauty amazed me right away. It is almost totally opposite from 

Midland. You can barely pick out part of the landscape that is not a beautiful deep green or a pop of bright color from a flower. And 

the trees there are HUGE! My host family thought it was funny that I was in awe of how large the trees are; they would have under-

stood why if they saw the Midland landscape in person. The house I stayed in was a town house of sorts. It had 5 stories and a gor-

geous garden that was my host mother’s pride and joy. My room was on the top floor and from my window I could see the top of a 

castle across the street. That night Willem took me to a soccer field where most of the town was gathering to watch the World Cup 

soccer match between Belgium and Argentina. There was a giant screen set up in the middle of the soccer field and every seat was 

taken.  

 The next day I woke up and went downstairs for breakfast. That morning Martine had run to the bakery and had gotten Wil-

lem and me fresh pastries and rolls for breakfast. That was my first taste of Belgium chocolate as well. She had brought me a pastry 

with chocolate in the middle, and it was amazing. It was probably the best breakfast I have ever eaten. Later in the day, we took a trip 

to the Kasteel van Glaasbeek, which was about thirty-five minutes away from my hometown. It was the most gorgeous castle I saw 

the whole time. It was built around 1240 so the architecture was amazing. The next day, Willem and I took the train to Ghent, in 

northwestern Belgium. I loved Ghent for its amazing architecture and culture. We walked all over the city from one beautiful build-

ing to the next. It almost felt like a modern city was transported back in time to a medieval setting.  

 The next day Willem took me to his university town, Leuven.  I loved the feeling of the town and even though it rained the 

whole day, I had an amazing time seeing what it feels like to be a college student in Belgium. Willem took me to lunch with some of 

his friends from college who happened to be in town the same day. They were extremely nice and all tried to speak as much English 

as they could to make me feel included. The next day, Willem and I took a train to Brussels to meet two of his friends from the previ-

ous day to explore the city. It was pouring rain the whole day, but we were able to walk to every gorgeous part of Brussels that we 

planned on. Even though the weather was less than perfect for our outing, I was so lucky to have those guys with me. They made 

everything we did fun and tried to help me have the best time possible.  

 The next morning, Martine and I went into town to go to the grocery store to get food for the next couple of days. She and I 

had a fun time even in the grocery store seeing how I would pronounce certain words. Other shoppers even thought I was funny and 

would laugh at my pronunciation. After lunch, Martine and I went to the center of Aalst, my hometown. This was when I really saw 

that she was glad that she had another girl to hang out with. We shopped and went into every shoe store possible in town. Then we 

had coffee and hot chocolate in the town square as a treat at the end of our shopping. It was so much fun to hang out with her for the 

day and learn different things from her. That night, I helped cook dinner and we all relaxed. Willem’s friend that was in medical 

school came over after dinner and he, Willem, and I sat outside and talked for hours just laughing and having a great time.  

 The next morning, Willem, Martine, and I drove to Bruges, which is near the coast of Belgium. I think this was my favorite 

city that I visited, just in front of Ghent. I loved the waterways that were lined with flowers and gorgeous buildings. Like most of the 

other major cities, you could see a chocolate shop or café around every corner. The beautiful scenery and relaxed atmosphere is what 

made me love this city the most.  

The next day was Saturday, the first day of the Lions youth camp. I was extremely sad to leave my host family. I had grown 

close to them and I couldn’t have asked for a better host family for my first week in Belgium. On Saturday morning, my host family 

drove me to a small town east of Brussels named Hannut where my camp was being held. When I arrived, I was greeted by the lead-

ers of the camp and some of the other students attending the camp that had already arrived. I immediately bonded with the other stu-

dents and it was almost as if we had been friends for a long time. I quickly became friends with some girls from Poland and Canada, 

and a guy from Israel. But my amazing camp experience was short lived.  I was supposed to spend two weeks at the camp and one 

more week with a second host family. Unfortunately, I had to return home early because of my grandmother’s critical illness. I was 

on a plane back to the United States the next morning.  

 I loved going on the Lions Club Youth Exchange Program. While participating, I have learned so much about the culture of 

Belgium. The program also taught me how to interact with people from around the world whose views differ from my own. It has 

shown me that there is an awesome world out there full of different people and different lifestyles that need to be experienced. This 

trip has also started a love for experiencing places I have never been to before and I plan on traveling as much as I can in the future. 

It has really made me want to explore the world and see all the unique places it has to offer. I am so thankful for this amazing oppor-

tunity and will always remember how generous and giving the Midland Northside Lions Club has been to me.  
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DG 

John Gammill 

P.O. Box 1822 

Mason, TX 76856 

Home  325-347-1706 

Cell   347-2806 
masonlion1972@gmail.com 

1st VDG 

A J Dolle 

P.O. Box 1069 

Eden, TX 76837 

Cell  325-456-1008 

edenecho@wcc.net 

2nd VDG 

Dave Richison 

 

 

325-388-2091 

richison2@281.com 

Cabinet Secretary 

Rachel “Randi” Rivaro 

3518 Shady Hill 

San Angelo, TX 76904 

Home 325-277-7082 

Randirivero@gmail.com 

Cabinet Treasurer 

PDG Joyce Downie 

115 Churchill Blvd 

San Angelo, TX 

Home 325-651-8894 

Cell 325-234-2803 

Joyced2@suddenlink.net 

We received a wonderful thank you email from the Mission Medical, Renewed Vision Clinic in Colorado 

Springs, Co. for the glasses we sent them recently. They are running a clinic 4 ½ days per month and saw 51 

patients and dispensed 57 pair of glasses. 

 

We received an email report from a mission group working in Uganda that we support. In June 2014 they held 

11 clinics and saw 1600 patients who needed eye glasses and or eye medicine. 

 

The Lions from Orange County and the 2-S1 Vision Screening Committee held a Spot screening in conjunction 

with a back to school day in Lamar. Sixty two children were screened with 11 children referred to their doctors. 

My district (2-S3) is doing Spot Screenings but I don't have any reports yet. 

 

When you read mail like the above it gives true and wonderful meaning to our purpose - WE SERVE 

 

Arrangements have been made through the Midland County Court Probation Department to build the handrails 

around the Bunkhouse deck. We should begin to get more volunteer workers from that department as well. 

 

Remember us in your budgets and gif. WE have to raise $60,000 to pay for the bunkhouse. We have an awards 

program to honor your hard working Lions; ask your director about it. Also, ask your director 

to do a TLERC Program. Come to the Center for a work day with a group of Lions. There is always something 

to do. 

 

I leave you with a quote by Harold Semour “In any field of human endeavor leaders are indeed rare." I chal-

lenge you to BE ONE!!! 

 

PDG Ron Knott  

 

Any clubs that have eyeglasses to send to TLERC:  We can now use a freight company at no charge. 

Glasses must be packed in strong boxes and sealed tightly. Please do not send eyeglass cases or broken 

glasses, as we cannot use them. The freight company is: 

 

Southwestern Motor Transport 

Contact Vanecia at (210) 661-6791 ext 3217 

TLERC address is: 2550 Flynt Ave 

Midland, TX 79701 

 

(432) 683-3611 

 

For further info - contact us or PDG Ron Knott at (512) 738-1153 

TLERC News 
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Zone 1 Chairperson 

Armando Subia Sr. 

A_subia49@gmail.com 

Zone 2 Chairperson Zone 3 Chairperson 

Rick Phelps 

Zone 4 Chairperson 

Joel Kuykendall  

southwesterlion2011@gmail.com 

Zone 5 Chairperson Zone 6 Chairperson 

Larry Walker 

larry.e.walker45 

@gmail.com 

District 2-A1 Newsletter and Directory Sponsors  

The District needs your support for 2014-2015  
 

Be A Team Player by showing your support for the District Governor Team 

Elect and District 2-A1 by advertising in the 2014-2015 District publications.  

We need your support as much as ever and July more so.  

Please purchase you space as soon as possible by completing this form and 

sending it with your check to our District Treasurer: PDG Lion Joyce Down-

ie, 115 Churchill Blvd, San Angelo, Texas 76903.  

 

Business Card Size: $50  

Double Business Card Size: $100  

Quadruple Business Card Size: $150  

Name (if a Club also give the contact name):  

Address: Email address:  

Phone #’s:  

Text/logos, etc. on ad: (or, if you would like, include a copy of your card/

add, as you would like it to appear) 
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                           Kingsland Lions 21st Annual Charity Golf Tournament 

Date: Saturday, October 25, 2014 

Place: Lighthouse Country Club 

Time: 11:00AM shotgun start (Note new time)  

Format: 4 person Scramble (W/HDCP) 

Entry Fee: $65.00 per player- $50.00 for Lighthouse Club Members - Green fees, Cart, Range balls, Door 

prizes, Meal following play with refreshments – Additional meal tickets $10 (Get in Advance) 

$500 in Prizes:  Closest to Pin all par 3's – Longest drive for men & women 

Top teams based on gross & net 

                    Mulligan’s available at sign in 

              HOLE IN ONE PRIZES and SPONSORS 

# 18 -  $20,000 Cash –Friends of the Lions Club 

# 16  - Callaway Diablo Irons – Ray Lynch-EDWARD JONES -Kingsland      

# 12  - Sharp LCD Flat Screen TV-  Highland Lakes Watercraft 

#   7 – Roundtrip Domestic Airline Ticket for 2 – Kingsland Health &  Fitness Center  

___                                      ( Winners will be responsible for any State / Federal taxes)___________________________                                

                     Kingsland Lion 21st Annual Charities Golf Tournament  

Entry Form and Fee Requested by October 20  

               Make checks payable to: Lighthouse Country Club 

                                                      P. O. Box 1807, Kingsland TX 78639 

                                

Name                                                  Handicap            Phone #__________                                                                                             

Name                                                  Handicap            Phone #__________                                              

Name                                                  Handicap            Phone #__________                                       

Name                                                  Handicap            Phone #__________  

For info contact Lighthouse Country Club at 325-388-6660 or Lighthousecountryclub.com 

HOLE SPONSORSHIPS AVAILABLE (Tax deductible) 

Hole Sponsor - $200.00 -18x24 sign  1/2  Hole Sponsor - $100.00 - 9X24 sign                                    

Call Lions Jim Heartwell @ 281-455-7346. Stan Menn @ 210-722-0759, or Chuck Henicke @ 325-388-3568   You can also e-mail 

us at ksldlionsevent@verizon.net    Come join us and have fun-all proceeds go to local charities- 
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mailto:ksldlionsevent@verizon.net-
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